
To whom it may concern 

 

Please find attached a more detailed submission to the new flying-fox management policy. 

 

I have seen first hand the results of dispersal policy (class 3 actions) in Queensland- this is a 

disaster for both bats and people as it puts people more at risk of contact with the flying-foxes 

and places the flying-foxes under stress. 

 

Most colonies in NSW contain the vulnerable grey-headed flying-fox and management plans 

should be for conservation of this threatened species. There is no evidence that flying-fox 

numbers are increasing- new movements are instead indicative of stresses from poor food 

availability. 

 

Thankyou 

 

 

Maree Treadwell 

 

 


